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Behavioral Health Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

February 7, 2018
Advisory Members Present:

Dean Loftus, Chair

Donald Rashid, Vice Chair

Michele Missel

Heather Post

Shawn Thallas

Lisa Kramer, Governing Board Representative

Michael Touzin

John Sheehan

Jeff Leach

Shawn Shanahan

Advisory Members Absent:

Mary Jane Karabatsos

Region 6 Staff Present
Patti Jurjevich

Taren Petersen

Recorder:

Julie Matthews

1. Welcome and Roll Call
Dean Loftus, Chair, called the meeting to order at 9:04 am
2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from December 6, 2017 BHAC
John Sheehan made a motion to approve

Michele Missel seconded

Motion passed on voice vote
3. Approval of Agenda
John Sheehan made a motion to approve
Shawn Shanahan seconded

Motion passed on voice vote
4. Administrator’s Report
Patti Jurjevich reported on several of the bills currently before the legislature including LB677 from Senator Krist – change appropriations for certain health and human services programs

LB680 from Senator Krist – Adopt the Interstate Placement for Involuntarily Admitted Patients Agreement Act

LB867 from Senator Crawford – Change provisions regarding managed care

LB964 from Senator McDonnell – Authorize mental health professionals to take a person into emergency protective custody under the Nebraska Mental Health Commitment Act

LB998 from Senator Walz – Create the Collaborative School Behavioral and Mental Health Program

LB1093 from Senator Walz – Create the office of Inspector General of Nebraska Public Health

LB1101 from Senator Vargas – State intent relating to appropriations to behavioral health services providers

Resolution 296 from Senator Walz – Provide the Executive Board of the Legislative Council appoint a special committee known as the Sate-Licensed Care Facilities Investigative Committee of the Legislature
5. Establish Nominating Committee for 2018

Patti advised it was time to establish a nominating committee for the 2018 Officers. Dean Loftus, Donald Rashid, and Michele Missel agreed to be on the committee and will bring their nominations to the March BHAC.

6. Spotlight on BAART Opioid Methadone Maintenance
Diana Meadors, Omaha Clinic Treatment Center Director, spoke on BAART’s State funded Methadone services. BAART specializes in treatment of opioid addition. With over 80 clinics nationwide, BAART is the second largest opioid treatment center in the country. BAART has their own pharmacy, doctors and nurses on staff to assess patients and set up treatment plans for individuals.
7. Request for Letters (RFL) for Prevention Services
Crystal Fuller presented on the RFL that was sent to qualified coalitions or fiscal agents for coalitions to engage in development and provision of primary prevention services for alcohol, tobacco and other drugs in the Region 6 counties. The RFL was released on December 18, 2017 with 5 initial coalitions responding. 4 out of the 5 interested coalitions submitted proposed budgets. After further discussions the 4 coalitions agreed to the budget allocation. Shawn Shanahan made a motion to present to the RGB. Donald Rashid seconded. The motion passed voice vote and will proceed to the RGB on February 14, 2018.
8. Annual Management Summary
Stacey Warner presented a high level overview of the Annual Management Summary, highlighting Network Services & System Coordination, Professional Partner Program, and Administration, as well as, Quality Improvement, Quality Committees and Performance Measurement & Data Analysis.
9. Stepping-Up Overview
Vicki Maca gave an overview of Stepping-Up and her efforts to work with the jails and secure services for those incarcerated with mental illness. More data is needed to determine the best plan of action for these individuals. Stepping-Up and the Sequential Intercept Mapping initiatives work hand in hand.

10. System of Care Family/Youth Team Members
Dolores Bangert presented on the need for volunteers asking that everyone please give thought to volunteering for a committee or team.
11. Network Services Update
Taren gave a high level overview noting the Lincoln Regional Center’s number of discharges. She also highlighted the number of Region 6 consumers on the housing waitlist for rental assistance.
12. Status Reports for the Period Ending December 30, 2017

Taren presented the contract status report, mobile crisis response, emergency protective custody and acute and subacute occupancy rates reports. There were no questions
13. There were no comments from the public
14. The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m.
Prepared By: ______________________________________________ Date: ___________________________

Approved By: _____________________________________________ Date: ___________________________
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